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Monthly Leadership Team Board Report – FEBRUARY 2017 

The Pulse 

• The team remains busy at this time of year with the fiscal year end, they are positive, 
and a little anxious to know about outcome of NP Lead position. 

Quality Improvement  

• Draft QIP has been developed and will be presented to board members at the March 
meeting. Team input has been sought and incorporated; the change ideas section will be 
completed by the team members who will be leading those quality initiatives in 
collaboration with the team QIP committee. 

Human Resources 

Recruitment/Retention 

• Interviews for the NP position have been completed and reference checks are 
underway. Hopeful to make an offer of employment in the next week. 

• R&R funding allocations were given to all staff members who were very happy and 
grateful for the board’s hard work on that front. They were excited to be recognized for 
their work and asked me to extend their thanks to the board. 

Staff Successes, Satisfaction and Recent Activities 

• Both of our nurse practitioners completed a mandatory course on prescribing controlled 
substances in February. 

• An annual subscription to the HR Downloads program was purchased; 85 small 
organizations and NPLC’s in Ontario have purchased this service to support their HR 
needs. 

Other 

• Two Personnel matters: updates – request to go in camera to share details with board 
• Follow up on Dr. Curran contract – request to go in camera 

Community Partnerships 

• OTN Psychiatry appointments in February – 8 visits 
o Dr. Young will be on site for 2 clinic days in March. 

• OTN Dermatology appointments in February – 0 visits 
• Health Links program – no update 

Other 

• Evening Clinics – February 15th and 27th 
• Annual operating plan submission template has not been received to date; discuss 

request to change RN and RSW FTE allocations in 17/18. 


